
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
   

  
 

 
  

 
  

 
 

 
  

 
 

  

        
   

 
        

    
     

 
 
  

   
  

 
    

     
    

 
      

     
 

 
   

 
 

       
   

      
  

 

~ 
Environment, Climate and Parks 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century Street, Winnipeg MB R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321  F 204-045-5229 
www.manitoba.ca 

File No.: 5332.00 

August 12, 2022 

Eldon Wallman, Solid Waste Manager 
City of Steinbach 
225 Reimer Avenue, Steinbach MB  R5G 2J1 
ewallman@steinbach.ca 

Dear Eldon Wallman: 

Re: Approval for Phase Two Expansion – City of Steinbach Landfill – 
Environmental Act Licence No. 2918 RR (licence) 

Thank you for your email dated June 21, 2022, about the proposed phase two 
expansion of the Steinbach landfill located on portions of N½ 23-6-6 EPM. The email 
sought approval to expand the landfill. It included a June 20, 2022, technical memo with 
engineering design plans. 

The memo meets the requirements of clause 24 of the licence regarding the 
submission of engineering design plans for approval 30 days before landfill construction 
begins. 

I am satisfied that the potential changes in the environmental effects resulting 
from the proposed expansion would be insignificant. I approve the expansion following 
clause 25 of the licence with the following terms and conditions: 

1. The licensee shall notify the environment officer of the Environmental Approvals 
Branch no less than five days and no more than ten days before construction 
begins. 

2. The licensee shall have all site construction and upgrading activities overseen by an 
engineer. 

3. The licensee shall, 30 days after completion of the construction, submit two paper 
copies and one electronic copy of record drawings of the landfill and all related 
facilities to the director of the Environmental Approvals Branch at 
EABdirector@gov.mb.ca. 
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4. Before setting the new landfill cell into operation or allowing deposition of any solid
waste in the new cell, the licensee shall obtain written authorization from the
environment officer of the approvals branch.

The City of Steinbach must operate the landfill according to all licence 
requirements and applicable federal, provincial, and municipal regulations and by-laws. 

If you have any questions concerning this approval, please contact Edwin Yazon, 
Environmental Engineer (Environment Officer), Environmental Approvals Branch at 
Edwin.Yazon@gov.mb.ca or 431-335-2554. 

If you have any questions concerning the licence, please contact Allan Cyrenne, 
Acting Regional Supervisor, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch at 
EnvCEEastern@gov.mb.ca or 204-485-6410. 

Sincerely, 

James Capotosto 
Director 

c. Lauren Quan, William Wood, Kara Heckert - Tetra Tech
Aaron Rach - City of Steinbach
Kristal Harman, Yvonne Hawryliuk, Allan Cyrenne - Environmental Compliance
and Enforcement
Asit Dey, Edwin Yazon - Environmental Approvals
Public Registry

Original Signed By
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